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President Peggy Jones welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order.  There were 53 certified members, 4 interns, and 6 guests in attendance.  Members were encouraged to get their refreshments before the speaker to save on time.
Jeff McKee said that the speaker, Liz Palfini, had to cancel.  Jeff thanked Peggy Jones for filling in; Peggy’s talk was on “Let’s Talk Roses.” 
There was a quick break and the business meeting followed. 

The Minutes of the March 21, 2013, meeting were approved as corrected.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Cindy Waechter said that there was $13,492.86 in the Treasury which $7,500 is allocated for GCMG operating expenses.  GCMG received money from the Village Club Grant that needs to be used for a project in Seguin.  Peggy Jones asked the members if they knew of a project that needs to be done.
Certification of New Members:  Kat Taylor and Bob Cole both received their certification and GCMG name badges; Regina Benfield received her name badge.
Committee Reports:
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

May

Dr. Gus Gross, “Treating Poisonous Snake Bites”

June

GCMG Social

July

Deedy Wright, “Fall Vegetable Gardening”

August
Dr. Rebecca Kelso, “Preventing Skin Cancer”

September
Open

October
Open

November
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”

December
Christmas Social
Earth Day Committee Update.  Randy Rye gave an update on the Earth Day event that will be held in Seguin on April 27.  Eight to nine volunteers are still needed.  Cindy Waechter has been working on the children’s activities with bugs, seeds and worms.  There will be 3 tree giveaways, a 40 gallon challenge, information on the next GCMG class, and general GCMG information.  Caterpillar has agreed to donate $100 for the Kids/Bugs activity, and CMC Steel has agreed to donate $100 to sponsor the 40 Gallon Challenge.  The GCMG Board approved the purchase of a canopy, so GCMG will have 3 canopies set up for this event.
Volunteer Committee Chair.  Carol Calentine handed out a list of Volunteer Project Opportunities on the backside of the GCMG agenda (see attached).  Many volunteers are needed for the Rainfall Simulator project, the Ag Fest held at the Texas Agricultural Education & Heritage Center, the Master Gardeners Water Fairs, and the summer social.
Carol Calentine and others planted roses and pulled weeds at the Finance Building in Seguin.
Carol said that Bob Grafe will need help with the radio program on KWED in July and August.

Guadalupe County Community Garden.  Carol Calentine said there will be a workday at the garden on Sunday, April 21, starting at 8:30 a.m.  The United Methodist Church will have 8-10 volunteers to help work in the garden.  Many volunteers are needed because of all the work that needs to be done including upgrading the water system.  Ann Odvody said that 275 lbs. of produce have been donated to the Randolph Area Christian Assistance Program this year.
Class #25.  Bob Teweles said that classes will start in August from 10:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. in Schertz at the Schertz United Methodist Church at 3460 Roy Richard Drive. Bob encouraged members to advertise this and get people to sign up.  Peggy Jones made a flyer, and the application is on the GCMG website.
Refreshments.  Treva Hicks thanked Kathy Pape, Elaine Zehner, Doug and Virginia Biggs, and Betty Hughes for the refreshments.  
Speakers Bureau.  Treva Hicks said that the Jose Contreras, Liz Romero, and Pam Turner gave talks this month.  Treva is working with the Seguin Library to hold a PowerPoint class that will last approximately two hours.  Treva needs at least 10 people to have the class.
Summer Social.  Joyce Friesenhahn has reserved Immaculate Conception Church in Marion (across the street from Hild’s Feed Store) off Hwy. 78 at 213 Barnet for the summer social.  Joyce will need help with the social.

Chair Set Up.  Treva Hicks passed around a sign-up sheet for members to volunteer to set up the chairs before each monthly meeting.  She thanked Kat and Marvin Taylor for setting up the chairs before the meeting.
Publicity.  Dave Elder said that he is still looking for a Facebook editor for GCMG.  The newsletter deadline is on or before April 26.

New Business

President-Elect Position.  Peggy Jones said that Bob Teweles has volunteered to be President Elect since Helen Griffith had resigned this position.  Peggy said that the Bylaws state that we have to hold a special election, so the members will vote on this in May. 
Announcements

Kim Luensmann, secretary of Travis Franke, has asked if any GCMG has a key for the AgriLife building; if so, it needs to be returned to her.
Virginia Biggs is GCMG’s Outreach Chairman.  If anyone knows of a GCMG that needs a meal, please let her know.

Peggy Jones announced that Ryla Cottingham’s husband passed away, and the funeral is Friday, April 19 in New Braunfels.  Joyce Friesenhahn brought a sympathy card for members to sign.

GCMG membership cards were available for pick up.

Treva Hicks announced that the Native Plant Society will hold their plant sale at Earth Day/Trade Days in Seguin on April 27.

Debra Elia won the raffle of $17.50.  Ann Odvody won the gift certificate.  Bob Grafe donated two tickets for the Kiwanis Annual Flapjack Jamboree that will be held on April 20; Doug Biggs won the tickets.
Adjournment.  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.   
Pat Schultze
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